RE: AB (Muratsuchi)  Catalytic Converters – SUPPORT 
We would like to express our support for AB 1740, which would require that core recyclers only purchase catalytic converters from a licensed commercial enterprise or the owner of the vehicle from which the catalytic converter has been removed.
There has been a recent epidemic of catalytic converter thefts with reported thefts increasing over 290% nationwide from July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 over the same period the previous year. According to State Farm, California leads the nation in catalytic converter thefts with 3 in 10 claims with the company being filed in California.
In order to verify that an individual seller is the owner of the catalytic converter, this Bill requires individuals, before selling to a core recycler, to have their converter permanently etched with the VIN of the vehicle from which the converter was removed. This Bill also requires the individual to produce a title that has a VIN matching the etching.
We must reaffirm that California is committed to protecting victims of property crime.
For reasons including the above, we supports AB 1740.  
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